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THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION POPPY APPEAL 

The  door to door collections have sadly been 

cancelled this year due to Coronavirus, but 

collections will still be taken  at the usual 

collection points in towns and cities.  

I have been Brinkley and district organiser for some 

years now but have decided it is time for change and 

work for a local charity, so I have resigned and hope 

that someone locally may be interested in taking over 

my very small part in a very worthy charity.  

If anyone is interested would they please contact me 

on 01638 507459. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

FOUND IN BRINKLEY 

A Yale type key with a clip and braid 

attached. Please contact 

villagevoicenewsletter@btinternet.com if 

you have lost one or call 01638 507495. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

NEWS FROM THE ELLESMERE CENTRE  

The Centre is now open for tennis, 

cricket nets, table tennis, badminton 

and 5 a side football.  

 

Children’s Football is going ahead on Mondays and 

Little Kickers and Ballet have also returned for 

preschoolers. 

For all enquiries or to make a booking please call the 

office between 9am and 12pm weekday mornings to 

speak to a member of staff. Alternatively leave a 

message on our answer phone and we will get back to 

you. At weekends the phone will be diverted to the 

member of staff on call. 

WEDDINGS AND WAKES. Social gatherings are no 

longer allowed with the exception of Weddings with a 

maximum of 15 people attending and Wakes  . We can 

help you with organising either of these so give us a 

call and we will do our best to help you. 

MEETINGS OF 6 or fewer can still take place 

between friends or committees. If you want to meet 

up and give yourself a little bit more space and remain 

safe you can use the Gredley Room or even the Small 

Hall. There will be a sanitising station available and 

halls will be thoroughly sanitised before and after use. 

 

The Ellesmere Centre, Stetchworth, CB8 9TS. 

www.ellesmerecentre.org.uk 

Tel 01638 508212. Email 

office@ellesmerecentre.org.uk. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

 

BURROUGH GREEN OIL SYNDICATE 

The next oil syndicate order will be placed on Monday 

26th October.  If you would like to be included in the 

delivery, please contact Pauline King on 01638 507796 

or Dawn Hay via email to dawnahay@gmail.com no later 

than Sunday 25th  October, with details of your order. 

 

Please be as accurate as possible and ensure all orders 

are accompanied by house name/number, postcode, 

telephone number and quantity of oil required (500 

litres minimum). 

 

Pauline and Dawn  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

BURROUGH GREEN READING ROOM 

It's both sad and strange to think that our beautiful 

village hall has been out of action now for over 6 

months. Undoubtedly, we have missed a couple of 

breakfasts, coffee mornings, afternoon teas and 

private parties during this time - but behind the 

closed doors many changes have happened. 

 

We were awarded a substantial grant from Amey 

Cespa and have used this money to vastly improve the 

heating in the hall. We now have a state-of-the-art, 

air sourced heating and air conditioning system and 

have installed secondary glazing - the difference is 

huge - the hall is really cosy and the glazing has also 

reduced a lot of the noise from the road.  

But we haven't stopped there! We know that lighting 

is very important to create the right atmosphere, so 

we have installed modern, adjustable uplighters. 

Together with redecoration of the walls and ceiling 

the Reading Room is looking very smart indeed.  

We have other projects in the pipeline including 

improvements to the flooring, new seating and some 

landscaping to the area outside the hall. 

All this has been possible due to the goodwill and hard 

work of our small committee and through donations 

from local residents, charities and the Parish Council.  

 

I am extremely grateful to everyone who has 

contributed to keeping our community hall alive during 

this time of hibernation. 

We cannot wait to show off our Reading Room and 

welcome people back to enjoy our new facilities as soon 

as we can. When the time is right we will. Until then, 

stay safe. 

Carla Nicholson, Chair. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

mailto:villagevoicenewsletter@btinternet.com
http://www.ellesmerecentre.org.uk/
mailto:dawnahay@gmail.com


THE BULL BURROUGH GREEN  
We are pleased to be open and serving 

drinks and food. 

Food is available Wednesday - Saturday 

12-2, Tuesday  - Saturday 5-8 and Traditional Sunday 

lunch 12.30-3 

If requiring to be seated inside please book early to 

avoid any disappointment.  

 

Rob and Kat look forward to welcoming you 

01638 508333 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

WHAT’S ON AT THE RED LION  

BRINKLEY 

In October we will be closed all day 

Monday and Tuesday.  We will be open 

for lunch Thursday to Saturday, and 

dinner Wednesday to Saturday.  Brunch on the 

Sunday.   Subject to pubs being told to do something 

different, of course. 

As of today – Sept. 21 - the recent rule of 6 change 

does mean we can have a table inside comprising of six 

individuals not from the same household.  We’re not 

sure this has much longevity, but it is allowable as 

we’re writing this. 

October onwards, please call to make sure we have an 

inside table available for you. 

 

Gwyn & Morris. 

01638 508707 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

RECYCLING 

 

Carlton & Willingham Green  – Mondays : 

Black bin – 5th & 19th October.  

Blue  &  Green – 12th & 26th October.   

 

Brinkley, Burrough Green, Westley Waterless – 

Thursdays :  

Black sacks weekly. 

Blue Lid – 15th & 29th October. 

Green Lid –8th & 22nd October. 

 

Ink Cartridges The Opportunity Group which meets 

at the Ellesmere Centre would be very grateful for 

your old ink cartridges to help with fund raising. Please 

drop them in the box on the gate at White Hart 

Cottage, High Street Brinkley or in the box at the 

Ellesmere Centre. Thank you. 

(The Opportunity Group provides one to one care for 

children with special needs and their siblings, also 

provides respite for their parents/guardians.) 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

 

 

BURROUGH GREEN READING ROOM. 

We are licensed to cater for 100 people and are 

available on various days of the week. 

The charges are £8.00 per hour for village and 

£10.00 for outside. 

To hire the Reading Room,  

Please contact Joanne Harrison on 01638 508888 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

ST AUGUSTINE’S CHURCH, BURROUGH GREEN, 

WORKS PROJECT 

 

I am very excited to announce 

that work has finally started this 

week. The project been a long 

time in the making and will really 

enhance our church for its long 

term future. We are installing a 3 phase  power supply, 

under pew heating, internal WC, refreshment 

preparation area and other associated works. We are 

most grateful to the Amey Community Fund and All 

Churches Trust for their grants that have enabled 

these works to proceed. 

 

If you wish to access the church yard and the main 

gate is closed off, please walk a little further up the 

drive ahead and beside the cottage opposite the main 

door of the church there is pedestrian access. The 

church will be closed during the week, however it is 

hoped that it will be possible to continue having our 

regular services during the works which are due to be 

completed by February 2021. 

 

We are looking for an old Victorian lamp post to go by 

the main gates, 

 also 6 replacement internal pendant lights to hang in 

the nave as several are broken. If anyone can help 

locate these items, please let me know.  

 

Many apologies to anyone affected by or 

inconvenienced in anyway by the work. Please do 

contact me if I can help or if you have questions or 

concerns. 

Lucy Talbot, Church Warden 

01638 507060 

Peterandlucyt@btinternet.com 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

HANDMADE 

RAISED WOODEN 

DOG BEDS  

FOR SALE  

Available in a range 

of sizes, can also be 

made bespoke to fit 

your home perfectly! 

Prices range from £65. Please contact Olivia Jones 

on 07825 476686 for more details and photos 

(Burrough Green). 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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KEITH AND MAUREEN LORD - A TRIBUTE 

Three weeks ago Willingham Green lost its oldest 

resident. Keith and Maureen Lord had lived for over 

50 years on Willingham Green Road, amongst their 

geese, chickens, rabbits and sheep and lambs.  Keith 

died sitting in his chair by the kitchen range where he 

was always to be found when he wasn’t out and about 

caring for his livestock. He was well into his eighties. 

 

This magazine, The Village Voice had been important 

to them. For many years I have delivered it, not daring 

to be late as Maureen eagerly waited.  It seemed to 

connect them in a symbolic way with the very heart of 

our community.   And it was there that they belonged 

and still do, in the affections of the many local people 

whose lives they touched.  In later years their 

neighbour Di gave them constant and caring support, 

as did their daughter Rachel, son in law James and 

their two grandchildren. 

 

Maureen was a skilled and professional tailor.  Many of 

us were grateful to her for the swift and beautiful job 

she would do on garment alterations.  Her laughter, 

her sense of fun and love of a good chat would be my 

reward for dropping in with The Village Voice each 

month.  She told me that in her younger days she had 

worked as a milliner in Cambridge. Maureen died in May 

this year. She had been in hospital and care home since 

January. Keith was not allowed to see her because her 

ward was closed to visitors and then came the Virus.  

It broke his heart, as it did ours who watched his 

plight, and it must have been terrible for Maureen 

during those many months of separation from the life 

she knew and all she loved.  

 

Keith, despite his poor health in recent times, was 

always on the move. No matter what weather, on the 

coldest, wettest days he was a constant presence on 

our roads in his little truck or car visiting his flocks of 

sheep billeted in paddocks and pastures around the 

neighbourhood.  Keith as a shepherd was sometimes 

referred to locally as “Keith Lord is my Shepherd”. 

Quietly and without any fuss he went about his 

business feeding and checking on his sheep and lambs. 

He said little, but he was so much part of our 

countryside and its ways, and in his style of life he was 

a connection with a past era of smallholders who knew 

nature intimately. 

Keith has joined Maureen in another place, and it’s as 

though the animals that surrounded them have left to 

accompany them too. The silence on Willingham Green 

road is painful - no geese, no cockerel, no sheep and 

lambs.  Although a chapter from rural life is now over 

many of us will remember Maureen and Keith with 

affection, admiration and gratitude. 

 

Caroline Revitt, Willingham Green 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

BRINKLEY FETE 2021 

 

We are hoping that Brinkley Fete will go ahead in 2021, 

and with this in mind, we want to incorporate a Flower 

and Produce Show, as well as a Dog Show.  

So please start planning and planting now! 

 

Ros & Martin 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

BRINKLEY MEMORIAL HALL  

If you wish to hire the hall, please contact 

 Susie Shuter on 01638 508729 

The charges to hire the Memorial Hall are £8.00 per 

hour for VV cluster and £11.00/ hour for outside. We 

cater for one off parties and Groups looking for a 

venue. The Hall can cater for 80 people. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

ELLESMERE DEVILS PANTOMIME SOCIETY  

We are just writing with an update regarding the 

Ellesmere Devils pantomime 2020/2021. 

Unfortunately, due to the ongoing situation, we are 

unable to perform the annual pantomime this year. 

However, we very much look forward to continuing 

with this next year and will keep you all updated. 

 

Please keep an eye on our Facebook page for some 

virtual activities to keep you entertained.  

We thank you as always for you continued support and 

look forward to seeing you all soon.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

WESTON COLVILLE CINEMA CLUB  

We’re sorry to say that, with the recent government 

announcement on the rule of six, Cinema Club will not 

now take place this month.  We’ll be back when 

government guidance allows – watch this space.  

Meantime, stay safe and well.  Jacqueline  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

BRINKLEY CHRISTMAS CARD 

2020 

Sign up and be part of our village Christmas card for 

2020. 

This year, your donations will be 

split between St Mary’s Church 

Brinkley  and Newmarket Open 

Door Foodbank. It is your 

choice of which to support: 

either or both charities. 

Don’t get left out! 

 

For further details, and gift aid 

forms, please contact Ros on  

01638 507240, or 07860 128270 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

 

 

 



CAMBRIDGE FIRE & RESCUE SERVICE 

Getting ready for winter 

As the colder months draw in, we begin using our 

fires, burners and chimneys once again to warm our 

homes. Chimney Fires continue to be a common 

occurrence in home fires in the winter months.  

To ensure you keep your home safe from fire, follow 

our top tips below: 

• Whatever fire you have or fuel you burn it is 

vitally important to have your chimney swept to avoid 

a build-up of ash and soot. 

• Avoid burning resinous woods (that quickly 

build up soot). 

• Only burn fuels suitable for your burner (eg. 

never burn anything other than wood in a wood 

burner). 

• Do not overload the grate/ appliance. 

• Do not bank fires too high and remember to 

let them burn out well before you go to bed. 

• Check the hearth, floor and furnishings near 

the fire for hot sparks/embers. 

• Do not place objects on or over the 

mantelpiece which cause you to stand too close to the 

fire in order to reach them. 

• Use a fire/spark guard to prevent accidental 

fires and make sure it has the kite mark or conforms 

to British/ European standards. 

• Inspect your chimney breast, particularly 

the roof space. Make sure it is sound and 

sparks/fumes cannot escape through cracks or 

broken bricks. 

 

Most importantly, always fit a smoke alarm and test 

your alarm weekly and ensure a Carbon Monoxide 

(CO) alarm is installed in the room where the burner 

is. 

For more information log on to www.cambsfire.gov.uk, 

follow us on social media or call 01480 444500. 

 

Test your smoke alarm! 

Did you know that you should test your smoke alarms 

at least once a month? Or that you should have smoke 

alarms on every floor of your home? Or that 

Cambridgeshire Fire and Rescue Service do free home 

visits to make sure your home is fire safe? 

Visit this website for helpful tips and advice: 

https://firekills.campaign.gov.uk/ 

It only takes one accident to start a fire. Fire kills. 

Let’s prevent it. 

 

Sign up to receive the latest news and safety advice 

from your fire service 

Want to get all the latest news, safety advice or 

vacancies delivered straight to your inbox? Choose 

what you want to hear about and update your 

subscriber preferences at any time. Sign up to our 

mailing list at: bit.ly/CambsFireBulletins. 

 

Get the call - become an on-call firefighter 

Cambridgeshire Fire and Rescue Service is looking to 

recruit more on-call firefighters to help serve local 

communities across the county. 

CFRS is looking for men and women from all 

backgrounds to become on-call firefighters and 

provide emergency cover from either their home or 

their workplace. 

On-call firefighters are a vital part of our Service and 

community. They respond to a wide range of incidents, 

from fighting fires, attending road traffic collisions, 

animal rescues to supporting other emergency 

services. In addition to responding to emergency 

incidents, our on-call firefighters support their 

communities by providing information and advice on a 

range of community safety topics. 

They receive an annual wage to reflect the time they 

commit to being available plus additional payments for 

attending incidents and drill nights (one evening a week 

for two hours). 

It’s a hugely rewarding role, and we hope to encourage 

members of the community from all backgrounds to 

get in touch and find out more about becoming an on-

call firefighter. 

Visit www.cambsfire.gov.uk/oncall for more 

information. 

 For more information log on to 

www.cambsfire.gov.uk, follow us on social media or 

call 01480 444500. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

RADDESLEY BENEFICE WEBSITE 

 

On the website you can find out more about our 

churches, services, what’s on and useful information 

about baptisms, funerals and weddings;  

www.raddesley.com 

  

If you wish to book a baptism, wedding etc., please 

contact Nikki. Her usual working days will be Monday, 

Tuesday, Thursday and Sunday of course, or one of 

the Churchwardens ; details as below. 

Rev’d Nikki Mann   01638 507980 

The Vicarage, 23 Stetchworth Road, Dullingham. CB8 

9UJ 

Burrough Green:   Lucy Talbot Tel: 01638 507060, 

email: peterandlucyt@btinternet.com 

Westley Waterless: Ms. Deborah O'Riordan, Tel: 

01638 507741,  email d.a.oriordan@btinternet.com 

and Mrs Liz Gibson, Tel: 01638 508600,    

lizgibson@me.com 

Brinkley: John Robertson Tel.  01638 507484 

Carlton: Stephen Roberts 01223 290372 or 

Stephen.roberts28@btopenworld.com.  

 

Rural Dean: Rev’d Sue Giles  01223 812726 

e.mail : suethevic@btinternet.com 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
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MARSH MAIL 

In the last month we have welcomed our newest cohort 

of LVC students as well as enjoying the reunion with 

Years 8-11 who haven’t attended school in person since 

March. Hearing the buildings alive again with the sound 

of students learning has been brilliant. 

Our system of controls to enable a full reopening has 

involved lots of changes to the way the College 

operates. The students and staff have done an 

amazing job of rising to the challenge of this new way 

of schooling and acclimatising to different routines.  

Despite all that has changed at Linton Village College, 

there is still plenty that is reassuringly familiar. While 

teachers now move around the site between lessons, 

the joy of observing students learning and acquiring 

new knowledge and skills remains. School systems may 

be unrecognisable with staggered timetables, year 

group zones and many other logistical adjustments, 

but the interactions between students and staff and 

the College’s relational approach continues to make 

LVC a special place to learn and work.  

Aspects of our community provision have also 

reopened this month. The youngest site users have 

returned to Linton Granta Playgroup and Linton Out of 

School Club with Covid-19 risk assessments and 

adjustments in place. Both facilities provide important 

childcare for local families. Our Community Sports 

Centre has also seen an increasing usage since it 

reopened with Covid-19 restrictions in place, with 

many local clubs restarting.  

Unfortunately, it has not yet been possible to 

reinstate all community activities yet. The enhanced 

cleaning requirements and the need to ensure that 

year group zones are not compromised means that our 

Adult Education programme has been cancelled this 

term. Lettings and other extra-curricular activities 

have also needed to be put on hold while we focus on 

ensuring the safe and effective delivery of our core 

educational provision.   

We will continue to review this position and hope to be 

able to recommence evening classes at some stage in 

the New Year, depending on the Covid-19 context.  

The support and understanding of our parents and 

wider members of the College community at this 

exceptional time has been very much appreciated.  

Helena 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

BURROUGH GREEN PARISH COUNCIL 

Chair:  Ansa Khan 

Tel: 01638 507108  Email:ansa911@hotmail.com  

Vice-Chair : Greg Way 

Tel: 01638 507217  : Email: waybks@msn.com 

 

Councillors 

Ken Simpson  ; Tel: 01638 507695  

Email: kentinasimpson@btinternet.com 

Veronica Mustoe ; Tel: 01638 507131   

Email: veemustoe@aol.com 

Mark Penhaligan :  Tel: 01638 507998   

Mobile: 07720 598347 

Email:mark.penhaligan@gmail.com 

Tom Rusk ; Tel: 07971 86167 

Email:tomrusk@gmail.com 

 

Clerk: Vicky Bright 

3 Scott Avenue 

Mildenhall, Bury St Edmunds. Suffolk IP28 7LT 

Tel: 07712 232920  Email: clerk.bgpc@ymail.com 

 

Office Hours: Mon-Fri 9:30am – 2:30pm. 

and Monday & Thursday evenings 6-7pm 

 

Next Parish Council Meeting  

to be held on Monday 28th September 2020 at 

7:30pm, via Zoom.  

To access go to https://zoom.us/join, enter the 

meeting id number: 233 390 1270 & the password 

5J6ekm 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

2523 LINTON RAF AIR CADETS. 

2523 Linton Squadron continue with fantastic success 

using video-based parade nights. Both Sergeant 

Coates and Flight Sergeant Pybus have achieved their 

BTEC Level 2 in Teamwork and Personal Development, 

and we eagerly await the result for our third of this 

year’s candidates. 

A strong start has been made on our new September 

registrations for BTEC awards and we look forward to 

more success in this area. 

I’m sure you will all join me in congratulating Flight 

Sergeant Sean Keenan in his successful application for 

an Army scholarship. After a rigorous paper sift and 

impressing the board at initial officer selection, Flt 

Sgt Keenan was selected for a scholarship at his 

chosen university. An incredible result. 

We’ve continued to provide a varied and exciting 

program of virtual events, with Beds and Cambs wing 

pulling together to provide leadership activities and 

Duke of Edinburgh training. 

Linton cadets have had guest speaker question and 

answer from senior RAF staff, giving a fantastic 

insight into the inner workings of the RAF. As well as 

this, our own squadron staff have provided flight 

planning lessons and delivered training from the 

British Safety Foundation too. 

The squadron’s new website is live, 

www.2523linton.co.uk, and we welcome all those 

starting year 8 to register their details with us so we 

can invite them to our squadron open evening upon our 

return to face to face activities, which we hope will be 

very soon. 

Acting Pilot Officer Bradley Wright 

training.2523@rafac.mod.gov.uk 

07943 873272   www.2523linton.co.uk 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORTS 

 

from Charlotte Cane and John Trapp 

 

Not much activity at the Council and the District the 

last month 

1. There is quite a bit of resentment from 

residents, particularly in and around Ely, 

about the possible closure of the Mepal 

Outdoor Centre, and to replace it by a 

crematorium. Many residents have pointed 

out that, were there a need for an additional 

crematorium, having it at almost the 

northern boundary of the district doesn’t 

help those in the south, and that the outdoor 

centre, if properly managed, would be a real 

asset to the district.  

 

Apparently the administration has been considering 

closing the Outdoor Centre for over 18 months, 

which is when consultants had been first engaged in 

secret.  

 

2. The questionnaire for the Bus, Cycle and 

Footpath survey has not yet been analysed, 

and the working group has not met for some 

time. 

 

3. We are continuing with surgeries, but still 

cannot hold them face-to-face, and so they 

will be by telephone to either of us (07976 

607512 for Charlotte, and 07942 685599 

for John. The next one is on Wednesday 28 

October at six o’clock, followed by a Zoom 

meeting (send an email to 

john.trapp@eastcambs.gov.uk to obtain the 

sign in details) at seven o’clock. You can 

contact us in the meantime by telephone or 

email (charlotte.cane@eastcambs.gov.uk, 

John’s as above) 

~~~~~~~~ 

 

 From Henry Batchelor & Geoff Harvey 

 

A1307 Update 

The work on the A1307 is continuing, with the next 

updates to our stretch of the road being average 

speed cameras installed between Haverhill and Linton. 

Going through the processes is a new roundabout at 

the Bartlow Road, Linton junction of the A1307 and a 

remodelling of the Dean Road crossing on the dual 

carriageway. 

There have been workshops over July and August 

looking at specific schemes on the A1307. The 

schemes that drew the most concern were the 

proposed westbound bus lane at Linton and the loss of 

the rural ‘hub’ at Linton, but there is a slim chance this 

could be looked at later down the line. 

For more up to date detail go to GCP website - 

https://www.greatercambridge.org.uk/ or do ask 

Geoff, Henry or your Parish Council’s representatives 

on the GCP. 

Experimental Traffic Orders 

The County Council, acting on government legislation, 

has started implementing some temporary traffic 

regulation orders around the county. The first few are 

only in Cambridge city at the moment and are 

designed, whilst the roads are supposedly quieter, to 

close some roads to vehicles (bar emergency services) 

to encourage non-motorised travel. There is talk of 

trialing some in rural areas, but nothing concrete yet. 

Self-employed Support 

The government has announced that the self-

employed can claim an additional payment from them. 

Info can be found on the government’s website or 

Geoff can assist via the District Council. 

 

Zero Carbon Communities Grant 

Round 2 of the SCDC Zero Carbon Communities Grant 

is now open. This year the grant is focussing on three 

main themes – cycling, community buildings and tree 

planting & other nature-based initiatives. Applications 

are invited from parish councils and community groups. 

The total available is £100,000 with individual grants 

of £1,000 - £15,000. The scheme opened on 

Wednesday 1st July and the application deadline is 5pm 

Wednesday 30th September. 

 

Electoral Register 

The District Council is doing its annual canvas to get 

the electoral register up to date. Please do encourage 

anyone that you know isn’t registered to do so and 

follow the steps laid out in the letters that SCDC are 

sending out. 

 

Devolution 

There is some talk within central government that 

they are leaning towards more unitary authorities in 

the country, so fewer layers of local government and 

just one authority that deals with everything. This is 

the current setup in Peterborough. This will be a 

constantly moving animal, so keep your ears to the 

ground. 

 

Fostering 

The County Council are constantly on the hunt for 

more foster carers. They are having a big drive and 

are holding various events around Cambridgeshire to 

promote this. If you, or know anyone, who is interested 

in this, please contact the County Council directly – 

fostering@cambridgeshire.gov.uk or 08000 520 078 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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SERVICES 

 

Face coverings to be worn  

 

Sunday 4th October   

17th Sunday after Trinity 

9.00 am Holy Communion   Brinkley 

10.30 am Family Service   Burrough Green 
 

Exodus 20:1-4, 7-9, 12-20    Matthew 21: 33- end 

  

Sunday 11th October 

18th Sunday after Trinity 

9.00 am Holy Communion   Stetchworth 

10.30 am Morning Service   Dullingham  
 

Exodus 32:1-4    Phil. 4:1-9   Matthew 22: 1-4 

 

Sunday 18th October 

Luke the Evangelist  

9.00 am Holy Communion   Burrough Green 

10.30 am Morning Service  Brinkley  
 

Isa. 35: 3-6    2 Tim. 4: 5-17    Luke 10:1-9 

 

Sunday 25th October 

Last Sunday of Trinity 

10.30 am Holy Communion   Dullingham 

6.00 pm Evening Prayer   Stetchworth  
 

Deut.34:1-12   1 Thess. 2:1-8   Matthew 22: 34-end  

++++++++++++ 

Time 

(with thanks to Revd Julie Bacon) 

October feels different this year, well most things do! 

The month brings with it the changing of the clocks, 

and the transient pleasure of a lie-in for late risers, 

but also the reality of the night’s drawing in.  

There is a certain strangeness about human ability to 

alter and control time. This year time took on a 

somewhat surreal quality, usual lines and rhythms 

seemed blurred.  

Time is defined as ‘the indefinite continued progress 

of existence and events that occur in an apparently 

irreversible succession from the past, through the 

present, into the future.’  From human perspective, 

time is linear and goes in one direction. Although many 

writers have delighted in exploring the wonders and 

dangers of time travel. I wonder if we could time 

travel in any direction what year or time we might like  

to visit or revisit?   

What about for God? How does God negotiate time? 

God is mostly understood to stand outside of time. 

There was never a time when God wasn’t, and there will 

never be a time when God isn’t. But even though God 

exists outside time, and is not subject to it, God 

reveals Godself within time, because humanity and 

creation is within it. Then at a very specific point in 

time God in Jesus entered into the human timeline. 

The ancient Greeks had two words for time: chronos 

referring to sequential time, and kairos which signifies 

a ‘perfect’ moment in time. Somehow, when Jesus 

entered chronos, it was also kairos. God came to be in 

the world as well as outside of the world. Suddenly 

altering time for an hour or so seems somewhat easy!  

 

May you enjoy your ‘new’ hour and know God’s presence 

with you, in any and all uncertainty.   

    

Blessings, 

Nikki 

Rector 

+++++++++++++ 

Weekend Connection #error   

Our weekend connection, church news and Sunday 

Reflection which goes out every Saturday 

unfortunately had a technical hitch as I was unable to 

send to the usual number of contacts. Unfortunately, 

any email contact that wasn’t saved in my contacts list 

was lost. So if you haven’t received your weekly email 

or indeed would like to be added to the mailing list, 

especially to keep uptodate with any new guidance 

please do email me on nikkimann40@hotmail.co.uk. 

Thank-you! 

 

Burrough Green Church- building work 

We are delighted to say that building work for 

updating electricity, heating and installing water and a 

toilet has begun. The church is closed to visitors but 

church services should be able to take place as normal, 

although you may be directed in through another 

entrance. Our grateful thanks to Lucy, Peter and 

family for making this happen, the PCC, grant bodies 

and everyone who has supported the fundraising. 

Thank-you. 

 

All Souls Memorial Service  

Sadly this has been a difficult year for many of us 

losing loved ones, or friends whose funerals we were 

unable to attend. It is difficult to plan an open special 

service at this time but we are hoping to be able to 

give people the opportunity to light a candle for a loved 

one via a two hour ‘drop in’ at Westley Waterless on 

Sunday, 1st  November between 4.00- 6.00pm. 

If you will be attending, the name of your loved one(s) 

will be said whilst you are there, if you are not able to 

attend but would like a name or names read out and/or 

a candle lit for them please let me or a churchwarden 

know. Thank-you.  

Face coverings will be required and do listen out for 

any significant rule changes to church services.   

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
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